
Dear Friends and Church Family, 

  If I am not mistaken, I am getting a little older.  Itôs 

not that I am really feeling any older yet.  I actually feel 

pretty good and at my annual physical last month my doctor 

did not say, ñYou are in good healthéfor someone your 

age!ò  What makes me realize that I am getting older is the 

fact that I have been here 15 1/2 years (as of next month) 

and the years are racing by faster and faster.  In other words, 

we will be trying to remember to write ñ2012ò on our checks 

in a few days. 

 So,  are you making any big plans for the New 

Year?  Projects?  Resolutions?  Trips?  Celebrating any 

milestones?  Any new goals?  Whatôs on the ñbucket listò? 

 Since the new year is just a few days away I ought 

to be thinking of some of those things myself.  Actually, a 

few ideas have been thrown at me in the past two weeks.  I 

confess that neither of those things were on any list, nor 

would I have seen them as ñmust doò or ñto doò for 2012.  

Yet one or both might become a reality.  The lesson here is 

that God may have something on your ñlistò for the coming 

year to either stretch you or bless you.  Since He is sover-

eign we need to be ready to receive what He allows or 

causes us to receive.  

 There are several ways that we might prepare for 

such events in our lives.  However, I offer only one that 

comes from Psalm 1.  This Psalm is a theme for the book of 

Psalms.  Here is the way to prepare for whatever comes to us 

from Psalm 1:1-3. 

       Blessed is the man who does not walk in the counsel 

 of the wicked or stand in the way of sinners, 

 or sit in the seat of mockers. 

       But his delight is in the law of the Lord, and on his law 

             he meditates day and night.  

      He is like tree planted by streams of water, which yields 

its fruit 

             In season and whose leaf does not wither.   

      Whatever he does prospers. 

 The goal is simple, the execution takes conviction 

and the body of Christ to surround and encourage us.  What 

the psalmist is saying is beware of the company you keep 

and find your joy, wisdom, and encouragement in God and 

His Word.  Delight in Godôs Word and meditate on it. 

 Do you have a devotional guide or a reading guide 

that will take you through the Bible?  If you have a computer 

both of these can be found thereðoften at no cost.  We 

make available a quarterly devotional, Our Daily Bread, here 

at church.  And, there is a great bookstore at Parkside 

Church that has excellent Biblical materials to enhance your 

depth of understanding.   

But I would be remiss if I didnôt encourage you to 

get on board with our Adult Class that meets at 9:00 a.m. on 

Sunday mornings.  This class is going through the Bible, 

book by book each Sunday for the better half of this coming 

year.  And get this!  Not only do you get wonderful instruc-

tion in Godôs Word, at no cost, you get to be with great peo-

ple, have coffee and tea, and even something to munch on 

some Sundays! 

Invest in Godôs Word this year and prepare for what 

will fill the blank pages of 2012 in your life.  Your invest-

ment will yield a life that reflects the character of our Lord, 

Jesus Christ. (Gal. 5:22,23)  Donôt just get another year 

older by next year at this time, become wiser and better than 

when this year began.  

 

In His Grip, 

  

 Art Helin  

The Pastorôs Pen 

The Good News 

Northfield Presbyterian Church January 2012 



Womenõs Association to Meet 

The next meeting of the Womenôs Association will be Mon-

day,  January 9, 2012 at 10:00 a.m.  The Study this month 

is ñTreasureò from 2 Corinthians 4:1-5:10.  Debbie Brooks 

will lead the study this month.   

A delayed installation of officers will lead off the morning.  

See you there!  All women are welcome to attend.  Study ma-

terials still available. 

PANTRY ITEMS  

CONTINUE TO BE  

COLLECTED  
 

 The Womenôs Association will continue to collect 

food items for the Macedonia Emergency Center.  They 

need dry, boxed nonperishable food items such as: Spa-

ghetti noodles and all other types of pasta either in a box 

or bags as well as rice, instant potatoes, cereal, hamburger 

or tuna helper, crackers jellies and Jams.  

 There is a container in the narthex where  church 

families can drop off their donations on Sundays or any 

other day they are in the building.  We will continue to 

collect them as  long as they are  being donated. 

 

COLLEGE/MILITARY CARE PACKAGES  
 

 Do you have a college student away from home or a young person in the military?  NPC would like to 

let them know weôre thinking about them.  In early February, the Deacons will send a ñcare packageò to 

all NPC young people in these two categories, and would like your help.  Please check any of the fol-

lowing ways that you can help.   

 

 Also, please supply us with names and addresses of your college students/armed forces personnel. 

(IMMEDIATE FAMILY ONLY PLEASE)  Please write it on the back of this form.  

 

_____  Bake cookies or make candy (must be type that travels well). 

_____ Purchase individually packaged snacks such as M&Ms, Life Savers, nuts, raisins, dried fruit mixes, gum or 

 cookies. (More healthy options have been suggested) 

_____  Donate  money to purchase supplies, postage, etc.  Attach it to this form and put in the offering  

plate.  Please make checks out to NPC and note for Deacons. 

_____  Write a letter(s) to encourage student(s)/military person(s). 

 

 Name __________________________________________    Phone Number _______________________ 

 

Please put form in the offering plate or send it to the office.     

Please bring donated items to church by Sunday, Feb. 12, 2012. 

 

        Thank you, 

       The Deacons 

Annual Meeting - Jan. 22nd 

The Annual Meeting will take place immediately following 

the 10:15 am worship service on Jan. 22, 2012.  Lunch will 

be provided and child care will be available after the lunch-

eon.   

Committee Leaders:  If you havenôt turned in your report 

to the office yet, do it SOON!  Thank you. 

Your offering envelopes are available in the Narthex.  Enve-

lopes are available for any members and friends who are 

regular ñgiversò to ease the accounting process.  If you need 

yours sent to you, please call the church office and let us 

know.   You will be receiving a separate mailing regarding 

this yearôs Initial Offering/Per Capita giving. 
 

December  

Income:   $  17,306 Expenses:   $  16,798 

Year-to-date  

Income:   $ 203,496 Expenses:   $ 199,699 

Thank you for helping us end the year strong!!! 
 

The Pastorôs Special Fund received $3,270.00 in our  

Christmas Eve offerings.  Thank You! 

Stewardship Report 



Carol Kreger 4-Jan 

Kristyn Van Der Meulen 6-Jan 

Thomas McCavish 7-Jan 

Marianne Fiala 7-Jan 

Iris McCavish 7-Jan 

Margaret Stitt 13-Jan 

Heather Williamson 16-Jan 

Patty Fenn 19-Jan 

Ann Anderson 24-Jan 

    

From the Music DirectorðThe Tree that Everyone Passed 

 I hate to admit it, but I like to listen to golden oldies late at night when I'm in the car running errands or coming back 

from a choir rehearsal.  And around this time of year I love hearing vintage Christmas carols, or perhaps Christmas-themed 

songs, adding some cheer and sentiment to the season.   And on one particular night I heard this simple yet charming song, 

called "The Tree That Everyone Passed", sung by a lovely female voice.  It might be a familiar song to you, but this was the 

first time this young Dutchman heard it.  If you know the artist/band, please let me know. 

 The story is about a family looking for a Christmas tree to take home and decorate.  They spend hours looking for 

the perfect tree (sounds familiar?), but for some reason cannot be satisfied with any of the specimens.  Then all of a sudden, 

in the darkest corner of the lot, the mother sees this less-than-perfect tree and just falls in love with it.  She realizes how 

many people have despised this tree because of its obvious imperfections and have left it alone in a dark corner, preferring 

the bigger and fuller samples. The small tree probably realizes it might never have a chance to carry beautiful Christmas or-

naments on its branches or bring any holiday cheer into a warm home.  The family ends up buying this tree and after a little 

trimming and decorating, it turns into a beautiful tree, proudly guarding all the presents underneath it. 

 The story immediately reminded me of our Lord and Savior, who came into the world and took notice of our less-

than-perfect status quo.  There have been times where He's found me in a dark corner, trimmed my branches and made me 

shine again.   

 I'm not big on New Year's resolutions, but one thing I am really going to work on this new year is to be more aware 

of the needs of people I meet and how to be a blessing to them.  A stanza of the famous prayer of St. Francis of Assisi (a 

13th century monk) comes to mind, beautifully set to music in the following hymn:  

 

Make Me a Channel of Your Peace 
 

Make me a channel of Your peace 

Where there's despair in life, let me bring hope 

Where there's darkness, let me bring Your light 

And where there's sadness, ever joy 
 

Master, grant that I may never seek 

So much to be consoled as to console 

To be understood as to understand 

To be loved as to love with all my soul 

 

       Zeger Verhage 

       Director of Music NPC 

Christmas Thanks  
Thank you to all our generous donors for the gifts for Caring/Sharing Christmas 

through the Northfield Emergency Relief Center.  We provided gifts for 4 fami-

lies.   They were very grateful.  In addition, our Christmas Eve collection for the 

Pastorôs Special Fund brought in 3270.00!  Your generosity is astounding! 

 

The Van Der Meulens are VERY thankful for all the prayers, gift cards, well 

wishes, carolers, cookies, meals, college pick up rides, etc.  Jeff is home and 

working hard to gain strength and voice. 

 

Thank you to the ladies who baked for Debbie Langfordôs Cookie Exchange and 

the Youth Group and Mrs. Brooks and Mrs. Jackson who delivered the cookies to 

many of our special members and friends.   The Choir caroling was also appreci-

ated by many friends! 

 

The church staff is very thankful for all the goodies that show up this time of year.  

We are well-fed! 



Holiday Event Photos! 

The Ladies Christmas Tea was another huge success 

with over 140 in attendance.  The speaker, Cynthia 

Wessel encouraged all as did the music of Zeger Ver-

hage and Chelsea Josephson.   The gentlemen of the 

church served the ladies with skill developed over the 

many years of this event then had a little ñteaò of their 

own.  Thanks to Margaret Anderson and Jan Helin for 

organizing a great morning. 

Many women (and Tom Hall) participated in a Cookie Exchange, making baskets to take to our special members and 

friends.  The Youth of the church and their Leaders delivered the baskets with carols and smiles all around.  Photos show 

deliveries to Walt Jackson, The Van Der Meulens and Betty Jackson. 

Photos:  Cory Louis, Debbie Langford, Molly Fenn & Julie Forsythe 

(These photos and more are available on the Website!) 

The Choir and others spent  the 

evening on December 21st 

caroling at the homes of some 

members and friends of the 

church.   

Our December 18th Advent service featured the Childrenôs performance of 

The Dream and special music by the Choir and guest musicians. 


